
Parent Council AGM 5
th

 June 2018  

 

Present: Nikki Winning (NW), Lorna Thomson (LT), Julie Cameron (JC), Alison 

Condron (AC), Claire Williamson (CW), Cheryl Cumming (CC), Nuzhat Uthamni 

(NU), Claire Hendry (CH), Julie Elliot (JE), Colette Byars (CB), Gillian Rice (GR), 

Fiona MacDonald (FM). 

 

Apologies: Kirsty Smith (KS), Jennifer McKinnon (JM), Gillian Hamilton (GH). 

 

1. Chairperson’s Report: LT stated it had been a busy year and mentioned the 

numerous events over the past year raising > £4000 and £1000 in sponsorship 

money. LT thanked all the members of the committee and the local businesses. 

She pointed out that the PC struggled for parent helpers this year. 

 

2. Correspondence: There is a PVG and disclosure consultation with the Scottish 

Government. All are welcome to participate in this. 

http://www.gov.scot/Resource/0053/00534662.pdf 

 

3. Treasurer’s Report: The Spring Fayre raised £1002.40. There is still the disco in 

June to be funded. The current balance is £1922.44. 

 

4. Fundraising: The P1-6 discos are 12
th

 June. There was a lengthy discussion 

surrounding teacher and parent helpers. Going forward it was suggested to have a 

separate fundraising committee and to try to get new members from the P1 intake. 

A letter will be sent out prior to the end of term asking if parents/carers are 

interested in joining. An event board was also discussed and it was suggested to 

have pictures and quotes from the children on the board. A stall at the school 

events was also suggested. 

NU suggested that “parent council funded” was added to school trip letters. 

The money for the trophies and Dictionaries are in the school fund. 

 

5. Head Teacher Report: Included. 

 

6. Election of Office Bearers:  

Chair: Lorna Thomson.  Proposed NW.  Seconded JC. 

Vice Chair: Julie Cameron.  Proposed LT.   Seconded AC. 

Fundraising: Julie Elliot.   Proposed CH.  Seconded AC 

Fundraising: Cheryl Cumming.  Proposed LT.  Seconded NW. 

Treasurer: Alison Condron. Proposed NW.  Seconded LT. 

Clerk: Nikki Winning  Proposed CH.  Seconded AC. 

 

7. AOCB: 

 Sports day was discussed – the group sizes seemed very varied. It was also 

mentioned that children who are good at sports should be allowed to shine. 

 JC asked if the children could send thank you cards to the local businesses 

who have contributed over the year. 

 

 


